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Please keep the church informed of illness and hospitalization of any person who may need a caring visit or phone call.                                                        

Recently ill/hospitalized:                                      Recent deaths: Betty Emler, Marv Hiuser 

 

 

Autumn Leaves 

There’s something special about this time of year. Being a visual person, Autumn/Fall ranks as my favorite 
season. The beauty of nature’s changing colors catches my eye. Temperatures are still warm enough to enjoy 
being outside for longer stretches of time. In the life of the Church, Fall brings with it special moments of celebration and 
remembrance. 

We’ve already gotten off to a great start with Rally Sunday when over 60 people participated in Sunday School classes as 
students and teachers. The excitement could be felt in the air! 

I’ve completed seven Neighborhood Meetings with over 75 total people in attendance. These meetings have been very 
helpful for me to get to know you, the congregation, in a more meaningful way. I especially want to thank those who 
opened their homes to host these meetings. I look forward to sharing some of what I’ve heard back with you sometime in 
October. 

On the first Sunday of October, we will join churches all over the globe for World Communion Sunday. Please look for more 
information about a special offering that will be taken as part of the UMC’s Special Sundays that happen throughout the 
year. 

On the first Sunday of November, we remember those who have died during the past year and are no longer with us on All 
Saints’ Sunday. If you have a loved one who has died recently who you would like to be sure that we recognize, please con-
tact our church office to let us know. 

The Fall season also means that we complete some important business of the church. Our annual consultation meeting with 
our District Superintendent has already taken place. Next on the agenda is our annual Charge Conference meeting, which 
will be held along with all the other Canal District churches at Kent UMC on Saturday, October 28 at 10:00 a.m. 

As we move forward together, I envision us becoming more intentional about the ways we pray together, develop spiritual 
leadership, demonstrate generosity and stewardship, and care for our membership through the ministry of visitation. God 
has gifted people in this congregation in these areas and my hope is to call forth these gifts in service to God and one anoth-
er. 

Finally, I want to say a word about making connections via social media. Please know that I’m more than glad to connect 
with you via platforms like Facebook, Instagram, and LinkedIn. However, for “healthy boundary” reasons, I’m not able to 
initiate a friend request. If you’d like to connect with me, I’d kindly ask you to initiate the request and then I can respond. 

Friends, take time to enjoy the beauty of the season that’s at hand. The goodness of God is on display all around us. All 
thanks and glory be to God! 
 

Pastor David Rittgers (drittgers@woosterumc.org) 

It’s wonderful people like you that have helped make our bake sale a success! Thank you for helping us fulfill our mission to make a 
difference in our community by providing resources for student hygiene products. We could not have done it without you!   Blessings, 
United Women in Faith                                                             

Thanks so much for the lovely plant—brightens my day! I’m doing well, but pretty much homebound, and miss my church friends. My 
best to all!   Marie Rutledge 

Thank you for the beautiful plant you sent me as Person of the Week.   Jeanie Frank 

We would like to thank everyone for your prayers, flowers, gifts, meals, gift cards, visits, stories and hugs. Tim’s life celebration dinner 
couldn’t have been more perfect. Know we appreciate our church family so much. We all feel very blessed.                                                          
Ali, Aaron & girls, Nate & Alissa, Nancy 

Kind  words  
Gracious words are like a honeycomb, sweetness to the soul, and health to the body.  Proverbs 16:24 
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